Academic Affairs Meeting
November 5, 2014
Marie Hayes, Chair of Academic Affairs, opened the meeting by going over the meeting on October 22, 2014. She updated those in attendance discussing:
· Tom Sandford presented work he and Rick Borgman did over the summer creating a policy for Prior Learning Assessment (PLA). After comments from the Academic Affairs committee, it was decided to take time to gather comments/concerns before the work is presented to an Elected Members meeting by the Academic Affairs Committee.

· There was a comment at the previous meeting regarding 2+2 and suggested that departments update Articulation Agreements to protect the integrity of programs and so students will be clear on the terms coming in. This discussion was brought up because some government/state licensing and accreditation won’t allow credits without grades.

· There are independent reviews, by department/faculty, to set parameters and evaluate credit coming in. 

· The Academic Affairs committee will follow up with Tom Sandford and Rick Borgman in regards to presenting PLA to an Elected Members meeting.
A question regarding Military Credit came up, how it is assessed and whether there is an outside entity, besides UMaine, that determines if credit is given.  There is some institution that assesses credit; Jeff St. John said he would check in to this and what the organization is.

This discussion brought about comments regarding the Block Transfer from the Gen Ed Committee. 

· To transfer credits the block needs to be complete.

· The UMaine campus has it’s own definition of Gen Ed that was worked on over 15 years ago.  A question on whether LEAP matches UMaine’s criteria was raised. 
· To do a block, there would need to be some flexibility unless all campuses agree on all Gen Ed requirements. There are occasions where a course will count and others may not.

· LEAP Outcomes is nationally known and provide guidelines, the guidelines also protect accreditation. 

· UMaine has dedicated so much time developing Gen Ed requirements over the years, having a bridge to create a link instead of changing everything is better.

· The Gen Ed motion gives a framework and guide. It doesn’t dilute the requirements.

There is a meeting tomorrow with President Foster from UMaine Farmington, lead of the Academic Portfolio Review Integration Process. A number of members of the process oversight will attend. The meeting, 9:00 – 10:30 in 57 Stoddard, is an open meeting. 

New Business

Residency Requirement Clarification from the last meeting.

· A question was raised if some majors can meet the requirement to get a UMaine degree without taking 10 courses in 300 and 400 level classes. This was originally put in place so that students would be required to take 30 credits at that level to be granted a UMaine degree. 
· One issue, whether all programs have enough 300 and 400 level courses to meet the requirement.

· During the discussion, when the motion was presented to Faculty Senate, most felt it dealt with transfer students needing those 30 credits, not affecting UMaine students.

· An unintended issue, the policy applies to all students. It would be interesting to have a model run, from MaineStreet, to see how many students this policy may affect.

· Some departments would be able to meet the criteria; others would need to get the upper level classes outside the major.

· There could be students that need to get additional 300 or 400 level classes. 

· It appears this policy will apply to everyone, not just transfer students.

· Academic Advisors need to be aware of the policy so students will be able to take courses needed to graduate.

· There was a policy that stated a three-year or 30 credit hours in the senior year at UMaine to qualify for a UMaine degree.

· The Academic Affairs Committee will bring up this issue at an Elected Members meeting after additional work.

Definition of a Credit Hour

· The national definition wouldn’t allow enough in class time to meet the definition.  
· Patti Miles was concerned that the way the national definition is written there is not enough time without extending a semester.

· Someone stated that the assumption is that all work associated with the class, in class and out of class, is included.

· An aside topic was brought up regarding adjunct faculty not holding all classes or early dismissals, routinely. There are classes that will end early because all material has been covered but some do it regularly.

· There are a few classes that may go more than the 45 hours and some lower level classes that are under that timeframe.

· Reviewing syllabi, some classes end a week prior to finals. 

· This may be due to classes that require projects, meetings with faculty during that last week, take home exams, etc.

· How does all this affect the Federal definition of a credit hour?
· Marie Hayes asked if Patti Miles would submit a paragraph about her research.

Academic Calendar: Spring Break
· Provost Hecker, in an email to Marie, requested verbiage regarding the Academic Calendar for Spring Break 2015-2016. He asked what dates Faculty Senate wants for Spring 2016.

· Nobody recalls the 2015-2016 calendar coming before Faculty Senate.

· Provost Hecker will need to defend the calendar at a BOT meeting on November 13, 2014.

· Does this committee agree on this calendar?

· Patti Miles commented that she recalls a discussion that the focus was on the start and stop dates, not Spring Break. 

· Reasons for two week breaks:

· Accommodate Alternative Spring Break, which are an important contribution to the community and to the student’s curriculum and professional development.

· To support student and faculty driven research, much of it funded, and support students that participate.

· And support research writing across campus that takes place during spring break.
· Patti Miles stated that different athletics go away during break and wouldn’t be possible otherwise.

· There are also travel classes that take place over break.

Marie will draft an email to Provost Hecker stating points from above and to include Division 1 athletes (50% of their games take place during that time).

Kathryn Slott asked if a search of the Faculty Senate website could be done to see if the 2015-2016 calendar appears in discussion or under motions.

Adjourned 3:30

